
                                                                                                                          

 

 

SEND Parent Forum 
In Term 1 we sent an email to all of our parents of children on the SEND register information 
about our new SEND Parent Forum. We have only had a small number of responses, but it 
appears that parents welcome this network idea which is positive.  

Positives Comments 

• The Rainbow Room in HAJ is looking great especially with the new resources 
purchased from the funding secured by Mrs Morris. 

• This early morning provision is great for a smooth transition into class. 
• The forum is a great idea and it will be good when we can physically meet at a coffee 

morning! 

Below are some questions asked by parents and our responses. 

Can a phone call be made to parents during the morning if your child has had difficulty 
getting into school in the morning? 

Children being happy in school is our number one priority. We also understand that to drop 
a child off in tears is distressing for a parent. If a child has had a tricky transition from 
parent/carer to school, we will always have a member of staff who can support the child to 
enter the building. If this is an ongoing need, we will have a consistent adult who is the meet 
and greet person. Once a child is settled in class we will ensure that the parent is called to 
reassure them that their child is settled and being supported if necessary. 

Can school put links to organisations that focus on specific difficulties, and links to training 
on the website? 

The HPF website has been updated and there is a section on the SEND page with links for 
organisations for specific conditions and general support. These can be added to at any time 
and we welcome any that parents find useful that are not on our page. 

The current partial school closures has led to an increase in links to remote learning 
opportunities for parents which is a positive outcome. These are often free of charge. These 
links will be posted on our main HPF Dojo page and on the website. 



Can we be informed as to how we can access external professionals such as Speech and 
Language Therapists, Physiotherapists, Occupational Therapists and Paediatricians? 

Referrals to outside agencies are generally done by the SENCO in school. A referral may be 
required following a school observation or assessment or if there is little progress despite 
school based intervention. The SENCO will monitor progress, talk to teachers and parents at 
review points and refer if necessary. Some health and medical referrals can also be done via 
the GP. You are advised to discuss options with the SENCO. 

Do you support families with Disability Living Allowance applications? 

We are able to complete the statement page on this application booklet. We will be honest 
about your child’s needs and the support your child requires in school. 

Can we have introductions to other parents that are willing to chat or offer emotional 
support? 

We feel this is important and are looking forward to having face to face group coffee 
mornings on a termly basis in the future. While we are all working remotely, we could 
arrange a Google Meet for this group of parents if the interest is there. Please let Mrs Lees 
know if this is something you would be interested in. 

Can you explain the EHCP process? 

An Educational Health Care Plan is a document which outlines a young person’s additional 
needs, outcomes to work towards and provision that is required to support the young 
person’s educational journey from 0-25. Sometimes it comes with funding and it is annually 
reviewed. 

To submit an Educational and Healthcare Needs Application (EHCNA) there has to be 
evidence of the child’s needs not being met at SEN Support level in school. This evidence is 
shown through an SEN Support plan which follows the assess, plan, do review approach as 
highlighted in the SEN Code of Practice. 

The SENCO can explain the process in more detail to parents on request. 

What is the school process for identifying, monitoring and reviewing additional needs? 

Please see the SEND page on the HPF website. This includes a power point with voice over 
explaining school processes. https://www.hanhamprimaryfederation.org/  Please contact 
the SENCO if you require more information regarding the stage your child is at. 

 

 

 

How many staff have had ADHD/autism training? 

All qualified teachers have training in a range of additional needs. If a teacher or TA is 
working with a pupil with any additional need including ADHD and autism, the SENCO will 

https://www.hanhamprimaryfederation.org/


meet regularly to ensure that they are understanding the condition, the behaviours and 
effective provision. TAs are also given the opportunity to attend training sessions provided 
by the local authority. Our Educational Psychologist also supports teachers and teaching 
assistants working with children with additional needs and signposts us to most up to date 
CPD and resources. The SENCO attends cluster meetings where information and good 
practice is shared. This is disseminated to staff in staff meetings and on INSET days. 

How do staff communicate unexpected change to pupils who find this difficult? 

Some children with additional needs find change in the daily timetable difficult to manage 
and it can cause anxiety. Every classroom has a visual timetable and children are actively 
involved in daily routines and changes. Some children need a smaller individual copy of this 
and a personal chat with an adult in the classroom about any changes. Class teachers will 
inform parents of big changes to a day e.g. off curriculum day, visitors to school in advance 
and details will be explained to some children on a one to one basis including time for 
children to ask questions. 

Is there a buddy system to help children with friendships? 

Some children, with or without additional needs, find it difficult to make friends. This may 
be identified by school or parents. Our Rainbow Room at HAJ is a play and lunchtime 
provision for children who need support in making friends in a quieter environment than 
the vast playground. At SWI we also have a lunch club for children needing support in this 
area. We run social skills and friendship intervention groups in SWI and HAJ to support these 
areas of need. If a child has a SEN Support plan, they may have a social/friendship outcome 
on the plan and this will be reviewed throughout the year to monitor progress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


